
TO: 

FROM: 

CITY OF COOS BAY CITY COUNCIL 

Agenda Staff Report 

MEETING DATE 
August 1, 2017 

Mayor Benetti and City Councilors 

AGENDAITEM NUMBER 
7. 

Jim Hossley, Public Works and Community Development Director 

THROUGH: Rodger Craddock, City Manager 

ISSUE: 

SUMMARY: 

Award of Contract for the 6th Avenue Culvert Replacement Project by Public 
Works & Community Development Director Jim Hossley 

The culvert crossing under 6th Avenue, located approximately 300 feet south ofF Street has 
been identified as in need of repair. Design has been completed and bids have been 
advertised and accepted. Due to environmental regulations and utility crossings/conflicts, it 
was determined that a bridge be constructed to replace the culvert. Two bids were received 
and accepted: Contractor Bid Amount West Coast Contractors $646,432 Knife River 
Materials $732,970 Engineer's Estimate = $900,885 This project is funded through the 
current non-point source agreement with DEQ's State Revolving Fund (SRF) program 
(otherwise referred to as the Sponsorship Option). The City qualified for up to $2M of 
Sponsorship Option projects because of the DEQ loan for the Wastewater Treatment Plant 2 
project. Due to the nature of underground work and the potential unknowns it is 
recommended that a 15% contingency be approved. 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

If it pleases the Council, award the construction contract to West Coast Contractors for the 
6th Avenue Culvert Replacement Project for a total project cost not to exceed $7 43,397 
($646,432 plus a 15% contingency of $96,965). 

BACKGROUND: 

An existing wood box culvert located under 6th Avenue, approximately 300 feet south ofF 
Street in Eastside, failed in November 2015. A temporary repair was performed that 
minimized further damage from occurring to 6th Avenue and potentially prevented damage 
occurring to the existing utilities. However, it was determined that a permanent solution be 
designed, permitted and constructed. As a result, on December 15, 2015, Council approved 
the design contract to Dyer Partnership. Planning and design is complete and bids have been 
advertised and accepted. The City received a bid from Knife River Materials and West Coast 
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Contractors. The lowest responsive bid was from West Coast Contractors for a bid amount 
of $646,432. Staff is recommending a 15% contingency for a total project amount not to 
exceed without Council approval of $743,397). If Council approves this recommendation to 
award the contract, it is anticipated that work will commence towards the end of summer and 
be finalized no later than February 15 2018, which is the end of the approved environmental 
in-water work window. 

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS: 

The City qualified for up to $2M of Sponsorship Option projects because of the DEQ loan for 
the Wastewater Treatment Plant 2 project. As a result, this project is funded through the 
current non-point source agreement with DEQ's State Revolving Fund (SRF) program 
(otherwise referred to as the Sponsorship Option): Fund 29, Wastewater Improvement Fund, 
Department 810, Wastewater Plant 2 DEQ SRF Sponsorship Option- #2 Loan (29-810-530-
3021). 

ATTACHMENT(S): 

c Vicinity Map 
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